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Minutes of Grindleton Parish Council During Coronavirus Pandemic 
20th April 2020 

 
The Parish Council have agreed not to hold any further face to face contact meetings until 
September due to the Coronavirus Pandemic Restrictions. However, there have been issues 
that have been addressed electronically since the last meeting. 
 

1. Speeding Restrictions 
Letter received from Dave Hartley regarding reducing speed through the village to 
20mph. GPC wrote to LCC Highways. Received response. GPC – agree to direct 
people’s concerns to the correct area for traffic issues. GPC replied to Dave Hartley with 
response. 

2. Speedbump at Crossfold 
Letter received from Stephen Bialecki regarding construction of speedbump on 
Crossfold. GPC’s response – private matter as on unadopted road. Replied to Mr 
Bialecki 

3. Toilet Tax 
GPC responded to questionnaire in support of Toilet Tax to support other Parishes. 

4. Planning Application – Duke of York 
GPC has objected to recent planning application re-submitted for the Duke of York. 

5. LALC membership 
GPC agreed to pay £175.56 for LALC membership. 

6. Grindleton Support during Coronavirus 
Cllr Halley has been overseeing a group of volunteers to help with shopping etc for 
those residents who are self-isolating. Also has organised distribution of Prescriptions. 
Notices for the above and Information regarding Parish Council meetings have been 
displayed on relevant websites and the notice board.  

7. New Website 
Graham Cooper has now finished the new website and has it up and running. 
Favourable comments so far. Letters of thanks sent to Graham and Jacob for all their 
hard work.  

8. Cherry Trees 
Two cherry trees purchased from Holden Clough. Cllr Hutton to oversee the planting. 
GPC agreed to pay by BACS £120 to Holden Clough for trees, compost and stakes. E 
Flatley and Cllr Entwistle to maintain watering of trees twice weekly.  

9. VE Day celebrations 
Due to Coronavirus restrictions, the planned celebrations will not be able to take place, 
however there will be a series of webcast activities from the village alongside the 
National celebrations. All information on Facebook. 

10. Internal Audit 
GPC agreed to use Ruth Murray to do the Internal Audit. E Flatley to finalise the 
finances for the year 2019-20.  
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